LAKE AREA CORN PROCESSORS, LLC



46269 SD Hwy 34 PO Box 100 Wentworth, SD 57075 605-483-2679

March 30, 2020

Dear LACP Member:

Due to continuing concerns regarding the Coronavirus (COVID-19) pandemic, Lake Area Corn Processors, LLC's Board of Managers has decided to conduct our 2020 annual member meeting solely through the collection of mail ballots and is canceling the in-person portion of the meeting. The health and safety of our members, managers and employees is our primary concern and management is concerned that a larger gathering could unnecessarily risk spreading the virus. As a result, LACP will only be accepting your vote by mail ballot so it is important that you to return your ballot so we can achieve a quorum for the annual meeting.

The purposes of the meeting are to: (1) Elect three managers to the Board; and (2) Provide an advisory vote on the Company's executive compensation called a "Say-on-Pay." You can access information regarding these votes by visiting LACP's website at http://www.dakotaethanol.com/lacp/.

We mailed a copy of the ballot to the address we have on file for you on March 16, 2020. If you have already returned a ballot, you do not need to send in another ballot. If you need another copy of the ballot, you can visit our website, http://www.dakotaethanol.com/lacp/ to print another copy of the ballot or you can contact our office at (605) 483-2676.

For your ballot to be valid, it must be **RECEIVED** by the Company no later than 5:00 p.m. local time on Monday, April 13, 2020.

We appreciate you understanding during this difficult time and appreciate your continued support of Lake Area Corn Processors, LLC.

Sincerely,

/s/ Todd Brown

Todd Brown, Chairman Lake Area Corn Processors, LLC